Selectmen and Board of Assessors meeting minutes for 08/19/2025

In attendance: Willie Ingraham, Jeff Stevens, Joshua Larrabee, lvy Larrabee, Mark Chadwick,
Vicky Larrabee

Meeting called to order at 5:58pm by Josh Larrabee

Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Voted all in favor for approval.

The warrants were reviewed and signed.

The expenses and revenue reports were reviewed.

Unity Ambulance submitted a contract for us to sign requiring $1,000 per call if they have to come
to Knox at all. Bruce Cook was the one who dropped it off to the office. He stated when dropping it
off it needed to be signed and submitted back to them by August 31%, or they will not come to Knox
at all. The Selectmen noted the frustration in the demand as there isn’t enough time to research the
legality of the request. Jeff did sign it but requested lvy to reach out to our lawyer and Brooks
Ambulance services to review and verify before sending it over.

We have received $357.00 from MMA as a 2024 dividend as we did not have any insurance claims
for that period.

Jacky requested a decision from the Selectmen for the outstanding Farm and Open Space
residents. We could continue to track down and request missing documentation or commit with
the ones that submitted all the required documentation. Josh stated we sent these requests back in
February, we need to commit. Willie made a motion to move forward with commitment without
further research. All three Selectmen voted in favor.

Mark and Vicky were in updating the Selectmen on where the Planning Board is. They are losing one
member due to relocation.

Aresidents daughter came into the office requesting the green house number signs for Ambulance
and Fire recognition. Willie was familiar with the house, and theirs had fallen off. He will fix when he
goes by again.

Sign update: We have received the new parts from Stewart Sign. It is still not working. It looks like
we have a bad ethernet cable and should upgrade to fiber. The other option is to install Wi-Fi on the
sign to bypass the ethernet or fiber. Dan, our IT guy, is working on pricing both options out and witl
get back to us on that.

There was a complaint about the mowing job in the East Knox Cemetery. This will be reviewed.

There was a complaint about the Old County Road washout. This has been known and reviewed
and is on the list to be fixed.

Ivy spoke about Map 2 Lot 26 and 27. This is in the system as one account. For assessing purposes
we cannot put two lots separated by a pubtic road on one account. This will be corrected.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:01pm



